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MINUTES OF THE 

CITY OF FRONTENAC 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN 

APRIL 20, 2021 
PUBLIC HEARING 

VIA VIDEO CONFERENCE 
 
The April 20, 2021, public hearing of the Board of Aldermen of the City of Frontenac was called 
to order at 6:02 p.m., by Mayor Kate Hatfield.  The Board of Alderpersons present were Brian 
Warner, Dan Millman, Nalini Mahadevan, Dan Kemper, Jamie Griesedieck, and Tom O’Brien (all 
participated via video conference). 
 
Also, in attendance was City Administrator, Jaysen Christensen (video); City Clerk, Leesa Ross 
(video); City Attorney, Kevin O’Keefe (video); Police Chief, Mark Guttmann (video); Fire Chief, 
Marc Ulses (phone); Public Works Director, Jeff Wappelhorst (phone); Building Commissioner 
and Zoning Administrator, Joseph Iliff (video); and Finance Officer, Lea Ann Bennett (phone). 
 

A. CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Hatfield called the public hearing to order.  

B. AGENDA ITEM 

Discussion of a request to abandon a portion of Leela Avenue between Savannah Avenue and 
Anzeiger Avenue.  

C. PRESENTATION 

Mr. Iliff stated this request is to abandon a portion of Leela Avenue between Savannah Avenue 
and Anzeiger Avenue.  This did receive a favorable recommendation from the Planning & Zoning 
Commission.  

D. PUBLIC FORUM 

There were no public comments received by the city.   

E. DISCUSSION 

Mayor Hatfield asked were there any additional discussion.  There was additional discussion 
about the property among the Alderpersons and Mr. Iliff who said the city has no objections.  
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F. ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Hatfield asked for a motion to adjourn the public hearing.  
 

MOTION:  Alderperson  Milliman made a motion and Alderperson Warner seconded to adjourn 
the meeting. All Alderpersons voted “Aye”. Motion passed.   
 
Mayor Hatfield closed the public hearing at 6:05 p.m.  


